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January 9, 2017

Dear Colleague:

As many of you are aware by now, earlier today, the Obama Administration promulgated the
new Gainful Employment Debt-to-Earnings Rates. While the intent of this standard is to ensure
that graduates of career oriented schools are able to find meaningful, good paying jobs, the
reality, however, is much different.

The changes to the Gainful Employment rates have been a source for concern since 2009 when
this was first proposed by the Obama Administration. Of principle concern has been the
Administration’s inability to properly define what is "gainful employment in a recognized
occupation," as well as a lack of statutory authority to appropriately regulate how this definition
relates to the success and eligibility of the program the student completed. The uncertainty
surrounding these regulations has already hurt students and educational institutions alike that are
attempting to comply with these arbitrary figures. Implementing this rule as is will have untold
financial consequences for academic institutions causing many schools to close, and will also
hinder the ability of students to receive their course certifications, saddling students with
significant student debts with little or no recourse to pay those debts back.

Implementing the Gainful Employment standard as it is currently written will stifle the ability of
many Americans to seek and retain meaningful career opportunities, making it harder for them to
provide for themselves and their families. This letter simply requests that the implementation of
these standards be delayed until Congress and the incoming Administration has properly -
reviewed and considered the potential consequences these regulations may have. In order to
protect American families, please support this letter to delay further implementation or
enforcement of the regulations.

Sincerely,

P

Lee M. Zeldin
Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER



